10 July 2012

Today I am trying to start up my morning writing again after a several week break where my focus was on painting, new carpets, unpacking and thinking about my new job.  I just didn’t have the focus to write with so many things going on simultaneously and with Joe here for two weeks fixing up all the cosmetic problems and having to deal with the previous tenants pet problems.  

So today I am trying to refocus… to gather thoughts and reflect on what has been going on the past month while settling into a new place.  It’s a grander transition than I originally anticipated, more responsibility and a different focus at work, and a new community to explore and somehow become a part of.  

I see my largest responsibility at work as developing people to do their best, both individually and as a team.  Then it’s setting goals and finding ways to support attaining them with the limited resources we have both financially and in staffing.  Research support through program and staff development while also meeting the day-to-day needs of running a greenhouse is a challenge.  And we also have a capital project immediately before us to renovate many of the existing research greenhouses.

I’m not sure how this fits into my life just yet… but I know this is an important transition.  I already feel more at ease, less stressed even with more responsibility.  So is some ways this transition is my current translation of skills and ways of thinking that I’ve been learning in the CCT program.  I may need to revisit some of the dialogue class to reflect a bit more on some of those tools.  I see a connection between getting our group to communicate better and to also help me communicate better with some of the staff that is a bit reserved and careful due to past histories.  

I am starting up a ‘New Supervisor’ class this Thursday at Cornell, suggested and supported for all new supervisors at Cornell.  I’m excited to see what they discuss and how this and some of the CCT work might connect.  But I’m anticipating that this deeper connection might not happen until the third leadership class in 2014.  But we shall see.  I’m keeping an open mind at this point with much of my transition, letting thoughts fill my mind and not forcing connections or interpretations.  But I now feel a need to make time for reflection.  I miss yoga, I miss the gym and I miss photography as ways to support in the moment being.  Writing has supported some reflection in its own way, but I need additional time spent in a more immerse experience.
